[image: image1.wmf]










February 2006
Notes from the Principal’s Desk …   Welcome to our first newsletter of 2006
In January we received the good news that our Green Flag status has been upheld following an assessment of our school environment under very stringent criteria.  I’d like to pay tribute to our 5th class teacher Arlene Higgins who is the Green Schools Co-Ordinator in the school and who headed the Green School Committee (details on page 2).  Congratulations to Arlene, the committee and of course our hard-working pupils who think ‘green’ on a daily basis!

February brought our parent-teacher meetings and as always if you have any concerns re: your child or need to keep us informed of something e.g. change in family circumstances, health issues etc. make an appointment to see your child’s teacher so we can give you time without interrupting class.  Thank you to all the teaching staff who worked hard to give all parents comprehensive information on their child, and who also gave many hours over and above Department of Education & Science requirements for parent-teacher meetings.

At the start of the year the staff decided to introduce a number of approaches during the school year to promote positive behaviour and good relations in the school. In the first term we encouraged random acts of kindness. This term as many of you know already we decided to introduce “pupil of the day” This is not an award for academic performance but is based on the “Golden Rules “of behaviour in the school which the children have learned. The idea of a daily award means it will rotate quickly around each class i.e.40 pupils in the school per week. Even the most behaviourally challenged pupil will gain an award with this approach and the rules are a practical expression of the ethos of our school.
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We are gentle    - we don’t hurt others
    We are kind and helpful    - we don’t hurt anybody’s feelings
    We listen    - we don’t interrupt
         We are honest    - we don’t cover up the truth
                           We work hard    - we don’t waste our own or others’ time
       We look after property    - we don’t waste or damage things
Other measures in place are Gold cards for pupils who come to my attention as exemplars of the golden rules.  Best class in the yard certificates and an award of some extra playtime have proven to be a very popular and effective incentive for the pupils also.

We thank you for your support and hope you can encourage your child to keep to the Golden Rules outside school also, we think you’ll enjoy the results!
Dates for Diary

Staff Meeting – Closing at 11.30am on  Friday 24th March
Cycle Safety Lessons for 4th Class will commence on Wednesday 15th March for 6 lessons 
Class Tours – See inside for dates

Junior Infant Photos (and 6th Class group photo) will be taken on Wednesday 22nd March

Sports News & Dates
The NKETS will be involved in a number of Cumann na mBunscoil competitions over the next few months.  As our school pitch isn’t ready yet, we have only entered into the senior competitions, but we may draw pupils from 4th and 5th classes depending on their experience.  Of course, we will be relying on parents to transport the teams to and from the matches – so if you are available on all or any of the dates, please contact Adrienne in the school office to let her know.  If any parent is available to coach the children in basketball, hurling or gaelic football can you please contact the school office or Tom Moriarty as soon as possible?
Please note:   All GAA games will be held between 2.00pm – 3.00pm on the dates below.  Times will be confirmed nearer the date.

14th March in Celbridge GAA grounds @ 12 noon – Boys Mini-Sevens Football
15th March in Kill GAA grounds @ 12 noon – Girls Mini-Sevens Football
The following dates have yet to be confirmed for Senior Boys Football:

28th March  – Away game (& Senior Girls) (Cappagh)  
4th April  – Away game (Cooleragh GAA)

25th April    -  Home game (Celbridge GAA)

            9th May  -  Home game (Celbridge GAA)

16th May      - Away game (Clogherinkoe)

The following dates have yet to be confirmed for Senior Girls Football:

26th April – Away game (Scoil Ui Riada) 


10th May     - Home game (Celbridge GAA)

Cumann na mBunscoil – Basketball.    

Intermediate Schools – Girls Basketball Blitz on Thursday 23rd March in Kilcullen @ 10.15am
Boys Basketball Blitz on Friday 24th March in Kilcullen @ 10.15am
Small Schools Basketball League – Girls and boys beginning on 6th November 2006


GREEN NEWS

On Monday 30th January – Dara Wyers, our Green Schools Assessor from Kildare County Council, paid a visit to the school to carry out an assessment of our ‘green’ school.  In order to keep our Green School status it is necessary for him to ensure that we continue promoting environmental friendly activities and carry these out in every aspect of school day.  We are delighted to announce that our application was successful and we were presented with our Green Schools National Award at a ceremony at An Tasice’s offices on 22nd February.  
Arlene was accompanied by Lisa McGrath (5th) and Maitiu Costello (6th)  
A whole school assembly will be held shortly to celebrate our win.

Well done to Arlene (Green School Co-ordinator) and the Green School Committee who are : Lena Lindberg, Gina Folan, Valerie Craven-Grace; pupils – Maitiu Costello, Fearghus Mahon and Christopher Moriarty- Pearson (6th), Ben Hogan and Lisa McGrath (5th), Laura Smyth and Matthew Coppinger (4th), Darragh Murphy and Aoibhin McDonnell (3rd).  
To keep our school green please remember to recycle the following with us:
 Batteries 

· Aluminium Cans (Can Bank situated inside main gate)
· Used stamps

· Old mobile phones 

· Printer cartridges 

Remember – anyone recycling a mobile phone, mobile battery or charger will get a gift of a set of pencils -– so get recycling! 
RECENT TOURS

On Friday 13th January our 5th Class pupils went to visit the Young Scientists Exhibition in the RDS accompanied by Maresa Tansey and Breda Foley.  This visit was organised by Intel and by all accounts 5th class had a great time viewing the various exhibits.  

UPCOMING SCHOOL TOURS
The following are the dates and venues of our tours:

Juinior Infants: Newbridge House, Donabate 4/5/06
Senior Infants: Dublin Zoo 11/5/06
1st Class: History Muesum 9/5/06
2nd Class: National Gallery 16/5/06
3rd Class: Castletown House/Griffeen Park 17/5/06
4th Class: Newgrange 3/5/05

5th Class: Kilmainham Jail/Royal Kilmainham Hospital 23/5/06
6th Class: Baltinglass Outdoor Centre 19/5/06
SWIMMING LESSONS

Junior Infants commenced their swimming lessons on Thursday 23rd February.  These lessons will run  for 5 weeks.  

1st Class received their  NKETS Swim Certificates and Badges on Friday 10th February  – well done to you all!   Fiona would like to express her thanks to the parents who assisted her during the swimming lessons.
SCHOOL QUIZ
On Friday 20th January two teams from NKETS went to Scoil na Mainistreach to participate in their annual inter-schools quiz.  The 6th class team consisted of Alex Byrne, Megan Kelly, Fearghus Mahon and 
Christopher Moriarty-Pearson.  The members of the 5th class team were Conor Delaney, Sorcha O’Loughlin, Ronan Murphy and Vanessa Conroy.  A good time was had by all, culminating in soft drinks and crisps and the 6th class team achieved a top 6 finish.  There were more than 30 teams from eight schools present.
SPORTS VOUCHERS

Thank you to everyone who collected the Tesco Sports Vouchers on our behalf.  We now await delivery of our sports equipment and we look forward to using the various pieces when they arrive.

WE NEED YOUR HELP
Sponsorship -    We are looking for a company/individual to sponsor a set of GAA jerseys for the school. If any parent can help put us in contact with a company who is willing to do this, we would greatly appreciate it.  Please speak to Tom Moriarty (6th Class teacher) if you would like details of what we need have any queries.

School Gate Sign - You are more than likely aware that the school signs attached to the school main gate show our school logo and are in need of replacing.  These were made and donated to the school by a past parent who has now moved from the Celbridge area.  Do you know someone who may be able to assist us in making new signs?  If so, please contact the school office.  Thank you. 
Gardens – We hope to commence work on the Junior and Senior Infants gardens and other areas of the school soon so we are looking for volunteers who could help during school hours and possibly some Saturday 
mornings.  If you are interested, please contact Adrienne at the office as soon as possible.

GO RAIBH MAITH AGAIBH

Fiona Kyle – Decorating Heart Shape biscuits for Junior Infants on Friday 10th February.

Vic Murphy – numerous packs of paper and printer cartridges

Conor Delaney (5th) – Battleship game

Aine O’Reilly – books for our libraries

Paul McCourt – for assisting in the design and printing of our school Gold Cards. 

Lena Lindberg – for giving up her time and expertise in showing the children of 4th, 5th and 6th exercises to prevent Repetitive Strain Injury caused by ‘Mouse Arm’ and ‘Ninetendo Thumb’. (See Children’s Corner for details)
Majella Delaney – Nature posters 


BOARD OF MANAGEMENT NEWS
JUNIOR INFANTS 2006 - Our Junior Infant class for 2006 is just full with many names remaining on our waiting list.  We cannot emphasise enough the need to enrol any newborn sibling within a month of being born.  As you are aware, enrolments are accepted on a first come first served basis and siblings do not get first preference in the enrolment process.  Our 2010 list is growing fast!
BOM NEWS continued
REPLACEMENT OF FENCING: You may have noticed that the playground and Unit for Autism fences and gates were replaced recently by green metal fencing.  The original wire fencing and gates were insecure and had potential to expose sharp edges, that the Board felt they were not safe for the play area.

CURRICULUM TRAINING DAYS: The staff will be taking the last days of training for 2005/06 school year on Friday 12th May and Monday 15th May. 

GRADUATION 2006: We’d like to remind our 6th class parents that Graduation takes place on Wednesday June 28th @ 8.00pm


EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE NEWS
NEW CHAIRPERSON 

The Executive Committee has a new chairperson.  Maeve Ffrench took up the position in January 2006.

Maeve takes over from Andrew Ahern who has had to resign from the Executive due to personal commitments.  Andrew had been a member of the Executive for a number of years and has worked very hard during his time on the committee.  We would like to take this opportunity to thank Andrew for his commitment and dedication over the years and look forward to working with him again in the future.

FUNDRAISING NEWS – Feb 06

SCHOOL CALENDAR

Thank you to everyone who bought one or more of the wonderful school calendars.  331 were sold raising a grand total of €1 656.  Well done to Lisa Ryan for all her Trojan work designing and printing it.

FORTH COMING EVENTS:

Thank you to all who attending the brainstorming meeting in the Setanta on 21st February.  It was very productive meeting and as a result the following has been proposed:

Easter Bingo - This idea promises to be an egg-citing afternoon full of fun for all the family.  So come along and be in with a chance to win an Easter egg.  Details of time and date will follow.

Cake Sale - This ever-popular way to end the term will be held on the Friday 7th April.

Ceilí  - To follow on from the Elvis night last year, we thought that a bit of fiddle-dee-dee was needed.  So it was agreed to have a Ceilí early in May.  Further details will follow.

Family Treasure Trail  - One Sunday in May we are having a sponsored walk with a difference…..!

Sponsored parachute jump

Many of you may remember that 3 brave teachers (Olive O’Reilly, Tom Moriarty and Lisa McKeown) did a jump for the school 2 years ago and raised €6 900.  We were curious as to whether there were any keen parents out there who would be willing to have a go?  Please let us know.

If you are able to assist in any way with any of the above events, then please contact Lena Lindberg, Fiona Kyle or Helen Neville.  

What’s cooking, at NKETS?

It’s nearly two years, since we had the “Food for Life Week” at the school.   During it, the children learnt about the different food groups and got to taste different foods.  We had the idea to write a cookbook with the children, and before Christmas 2005, a group of parents met up, to try to get the ball rolling.

It is now time to start working on our cookbook with the children.  Over the next few weeks we hope to test, taste and get new ideas for lunches, dinners and lots more.  We hope that all the children will be involved in trying out recipes, but this can only happen in a small way, during school hours.  I have set up a very basic website where everyone can look at the recipes and ideas we have.  We hope that as many of you as possible will try new things at home, so the children can give their feedback back to us at school.  This project will only work with lots of input from all of us! 

This is how you can help:


E-mail or hand in your favourite recipes to me/school.


Try recipes from the website and let me know if they work.


We need help with printing and binding. Any offers gratefully accepted!

Our deadline is Easter, so get cooking! 

Please, have a look at the nutrition page on the website.  It will show you what the children will be learning over the next few weeks. 

Lena Lindberg
5th Class were recently tracing the names of some Irish towns whose place names derived from ‘tree’ parts. Below is a list compiled by Ben Hogan. 

	PLACE NAME
	IN IRISH
	TREE PART
	MEANING



	Kylemore
	Cóill Mór
	Cóill
	Big wood

	Rathvilly
	Rath Bile
	Bile
	Old ancient tree

	Ballinascarty
	Baile na Scairte
	Scairte
	Smallish wood

	Fethard
	Fiodhard
	Fiodh
	Wood

	Carrowcrin
	Ceathrú Crainn
	Crainn
	Tree

	Ballymun
	Baile Muine
	Muine
	Shrubbery

	Rossbeg
	Ros Beag
	Ros
	Small wood

	Ballygarran
	Baile Garrán
	Garran
	Shrubbery

	Clonoghil
	Cluain Eochaill
	Eochaill
	Yew Wood


CORRECTION

In our December Newsletter

we mentioned in error that 

Luke Van Cawenberg was 

successful in The Natural 

World of Europe Art 

Competition run by the

National Museum.  This 

should have read Luke O’Malley.

Our apologies to Luke.








FOR THOSE BORN BEFORE 1986!


(some kind person emailed this to the school to compare life for children before and after 1986 and we thought our parents would enjoy it!)
According to day’s regulators and bureaucrats, those of us who were kids in the 60’s, 70’s and early 80’s probably shouldn’t have survived, because our baby cots were covered with brightly coloured lead-based paid which was promptly chewed and licked.  We had no childproof lids on medicine bottles, or latches on doors or cabinets and it was fine to play with pans.

When we rode our bikes, we wore no helmets, just flip-flops and fluorescent ‘spokey-dokeys’ on our wheels.  As children, we would ride in cars with no seat belts or airbags – riding in the passenger seat was a treat.

We drank water from the garden hose and not from a bottle and it tasted the same.  We ate chips, bread and butter pudding and drank fizzy juice with sugar in it, but we were never overweight because we were always outside playing.

We shared one drink with four friends, from one bottle or can and no-one actually died from this.  We would spend hours building go-carts out of scraps and then went top speed down the hill, only to find out we forgot the brakes.  After running into stinging nettles a few times, we learned to solve the problem.

We would leave home in the morning and could play all day, as long as we were back before it got dark.  No one was able to reach us and no-one minded.  

We did not have Playstations or X-Boxes, no video games at all.  No 99 channels on TV, no videotape movies, no surround soud, no mobile phones, no personal computeres, no DVDs, no Internet chat rooms.
We had friends – we went outside and found them.  We played elastics and rounders, and sometimes that ball really hurt!  We fell out of trees, got cut, and broke bones but there were no lawsuits.  We had full on fist fights but no prosecution followed from other parents.

We played knick-knack on the door – ran away and were actually afraid of the owners catching us.  We walked to friends’ homes.  We also,  believe it or not, walked to school; we didn’t rely on mummy or daddy to drive us to school, which was just round the corner.


We made up games with sticks and tennis balls.  We rode bikes in packs of 7 and wore our coats by only the hood.  The idea of a parent bailing us out if we broke a law was unheard of… they acually sided with the law.  This generation has produced some of the best risk-takers and problem solvers and inventors, ever.  The past 50 years have been an explosion of innovation and new ideas.  We had freedom, failure, success and responsibility, and we learned how to deal with it all.
And you’re one of them.  Congratulations!

FOR THOSE OF YOU BORN AFTER 1986!

The majority of students in universities today were born in 1986… they are called youth.  

They have never heard of We are the World, We are the children, and the Uptown Girl they know is by Westlife and not Billy Joel.  They have never heard of Rick Ashley, Bananarama, Neneh Cherry or Belinda Carlisle.  For them, there was always been only one Germany and one Vietnam.  Aids has existed since they were born.  CD’s have existed since they were born. 

Michael Jackson has always been white.  To them John Travolta has always been round in shape and they can’t imagine how this guy could be a god of dance!  

They believe that Charlie’s Angels and Mission Impossible are films from last year.  They can never imagine life before computers.  

They can’t believe a black and white television ever existed.  And they will never understand how we could leave the house without a mobile phone!
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REBELLION by Alexandra Byrne (6th)





I sat and watched from my bedroom window as my father set off on his morning journey to work.  I was very proud of my Da because he did a great job of making biscuits in Jacob’s Biscuit Factory.  My best friend, Helen, was always very jealous of my Da because her father worked in O’Kelly’s Newsagent at the end of the road.  Helen and I were like sisters and our mothers were the same.  Every day, as we both walked home from St.Mary’s School for Girls, our mothers would be leaning over the fence, chatting to each other.  Our Das would go down to the pub on Saturday nights and have a good ‘aul moan about their wives and children.  I lived a normal happy life with simple pleasures and few upsets; and that was the way I wanted to keep it.





My brother, Sean, was a troublemaker, through and through, and as he got older he got more and more so.  Now, at the age of seventeen, he was more of a rebel than Helen’s Ma wasn’t.  Ah you don’t know Mrs. O’Keeffe as well as I do.  Ever since her grand-daddy had told her about the Fenian rebellion, she had been a solid Unionist.   She didn’t want any Parliament of our own flying in and changing all the rules and currency.  “Sure wheren’t we fine when England was looking after all that?”  Anyone who dared whisper the words ‘a free Ireland’ was given a good clatter by Mrs. O’Keeffe and a book up the bottom from us for even mentioning it.  So, as you may have already guessed, Sean wasn’t often welcomed in the O’Keeffe’s household.  





This sunny Saturday (my Da was paid double on Saturdays) as I watched my Da kiss my mother good-bye I pondered on what happened the day before.  My Da had come in very excited from work but didn’t tell us why.  We thought he had been promoted or a pay rise but he shook his head fiercely when we suggested it.  Now, my Da wasn’t a rebel as such, but he was a Nationalist.  The week before Mr. O’Keeffe had heard about a rebellion next week.  This is what Mrs. O’Keeffe had told my Ma but everyone in the neighbourhood knew Mrs. O’Keeffe as a gossip so my Ma took no notice, she did tell me, though.  And now as my Da literally skipped off to work, frightening thoughts raced through my mind.  Da couldn’t be involved in this silly rebellion, could he?





I can’t write a poem!


by Wesley Kelly (3rd)





No Way!


My pencil’s broke


My hand fell off


My littler brother ate it.


I’m sick


I’m dying


I have to do something


Time’s up    Uh-Oh!


All I have is this silly list of excuses.  You like it? No messing!


Thanks a million - would you like to see another one?





Here are a few poems about man’s best friend from 2nd Class!





My Dog Lou  by Victoria Petts 


My dog is called Lou


I love her very, very much


She has a purple collar


She likes burying her bones 


And she likes to bark


But she does not like playing





My Dog  by Adam Garland


I got my dog on my birthday


I named my dog Belle


She was small


She was very good at hiding


I had her for four days


Then she died


I was sad.





I love My Dog  by Jake McGinn


I love my dog


And he loves me too


He sleeps with me every night





All about Dogs  by Khalid Higazy


Dogs on their feet


Dogs on their toes


Dogs have floppy ears


So do those


Dogs like to fly


In the beautiful sky


Dogs like to dig


Dogs like to wiggle


Dogs like to eat some pie


Dogs like to giggle
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Congratulations to the following Celbridge Athletic Club achievers from 4th Class!





Shauna Minnock who received two awards – Most Improved Athlete and Best Member.


Vivian Fleischer who received the Best Track & Field Award


Ciara Delaney received the Most Improved Athlete U12


Laura Smyth and Darragh Scanlon who received Overall Winners of U10 Girls and U10 Boys respectively.





Well done to all of you!





We would love to hear from any of the children who have won awards/trophies or other achievements in any event.  Just contact the school office with the information.
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